
  

 

 
 

 

19th March 2020 

 

 

Dear Parent / Carer 
 
I am writing in response to the government’s announcement regarding school closures from Friday and 
for an indefinite period of time thereafter. 
 
Obviously this is an uncertain time for all concerned and it is not clear when we will be able to start 
teaching all students again in person.  Year 11 and 13 students have had their exams cancelled, 
however, I am mindful that your son/daughter is ultimately working towards exams that are due to take 
place in 2021.  With this in mind, Sixth Form teachers will continue to set work for their students remotely 
until further notice.  This work will be emailed directly to students with resources, able to be accessed 
through student POD as part of our office 365 suite. 
 
One of the special things about our Sixth Form and the Teesdale area is the sense of family that brings 
us together.  Although we may have to be physically distant for some time we can take solace from the 
strong sense of community that will enable us to stay connected in other ways.  Your son/daughter will 
continue to be supported by us in the times ahead. 
 
If you have any other concerns or questions please do not hesitate to get in touch. 
 
Yours faithfully 

 
Dr S Henderson 
Assistant Headteacher & 
 Head of Sixth Form  


